
ICANN Submission in relation to Taskforce Report on Whois services

Dear Sirs,

This submission is made in response to the ICANN request for public comment made on 24 November 2006 in respect of ICANN's "preliminary taskforce report on Whois services". 

The Mars group of companies, in common with other major brand owners and intellectual property rights holders, makes extensive use of the existing Whois database in two main ways. 

1. First, to identify cybersquatters who are infringing Mars' trade mark rights. It is possible for individuals to register domain names without any vetting or examination as to whether they infringe existing rights. Without full information about the identity of the cybersquatter, it is extremely difficult if not impossible to enforce these rights.  

2. Second, to contact legitimate registrants where Mars wishes to make an offer for the domain name. The provision of information on the Whois database makes it possible to identify the owners of these domain names so that an approach can be made. The Whois database therefore enables and facilitates legitimate trade in domain names. 

Mars would welcome reform to the existing Whois services. Currently the information available is often confusing or incomplete. In addition, the information available is inconsistent between the various ccTLDs.

In light of the foregoing, Mars wishes to make the following submissions with regard to the Operational Point of Contact ("OPoC") proposal:

3. It is important that the current registrant is contactable directly without having to go through an OPoC. The proposal could, as currently outlined, make it much harder for IP rights holders to contact registrants. In particular we note that on page 20, the report states that some of the task force members did not agree that OPoC would be required to pass on cease and desist type letters, and that the use of the OPoC addresses did not guarantee that communications would ultimately be delivered to the responsible individual. 

4. We would agree with the task force members that were concerned that the OPoC would be slower, less efficient and less reliable than communicating directly with the registrant.

5. It is unclear from the OPoC proposal who is intended to be the OPoC, how they are to be appointed and what their obligations and responsibilities are.

6. We note that some members of the task force have suggested that the name of the registrant as well as the contact details are removed from Whois (page 20-21).  For the same reasons outlined above, it is vital that the name of the registrant continues to be available from Whois.  

In conclusion, we would urge ICANN to reject the OpoC proposal and accept the "Special Circumstances" proposal introduced by the Intellectual Property Constituency.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this proposal, and thank you in advance for taking these into account in your deliberations.

Yours faithfully

Evie Kyriakides 

Regional Trademark Counsel EMEA
on behalf of Mars, Inc. 
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